

55 Washington Street, Suite 218 Brooklyn, NY 11201 TEL 718.625.0080 FAX 718.625.3294 bac@brooklynartscouncil.org www.brooklynartscouncil.org

## BOARD OF DIRECTORS

HONORARY CHAIRMAN Marty Markowitz Brooklyn Borough President

CHAIRMAN Dr. Thomas F. Schutte

VICE CHAIRS
Peter Aschkenasy
Marvin Numeroff

TREASURER Sylvia Lanka Barone

SECRETARY
Michael A. Armstrong

Audrey Frank Anastasi
George Andreozzi
Theodore Gunn
Radiah Harper
Arnold N. Kriss
Rodney J. E. Leon
Kevin A. Pemberton
Erminia Rivera
Ada Rodriguez
Susan Rowland
Carl Self
Sharon E. Simmons
Donna Walker-Kuhne
Antonia Yuille Williams

PRESIDENT Ella J. Weiss

FOUNDED IN 1966

January 5, 2010

Jenna Spevack

Dear Jenna,

Congratulations! We are pleased to inform you that the panelists of the 2010 Brooklyn Arts Council (BAC) Community Arts Regrant Program and the BAC Board of Directors have awarded you \$1500 in support of your project titled BIRDS OF BROOKLYN. Your project is funded by the Greater New York Arts Development Fund of the New York City Department of Cultural Affairs (DCA).

As your next step in the grant process, we need you to revise your project by January 27<sup>th</sup>, so we can continue with processing your grant. Please refer to the enclosed Award Guidelines page for specifics on how to proceed and your responsibilities as a grant recipient. For further information on award guidelines throughout the year, you can visit the web page titled *Manage Your Regrant* at www.brooklynartscouncil.org.

All regrant recipients will be publicly recognized at the **2010 BAC Community Arts Regrant Awards Ceremony**, hosted by Borough President Marty
Markowitz at Brooklyn Borough Hall, on Wednesday, **March 10**<sup>th</sup>, **2010**. You will
receive an invitation shortly. We look forward to seeing you at the ceremony—it
is a celebration of the entire Brooklyn arts community, and the reception that
follows is part of how we thank you for your contribution to Brooklyn's cultural life.
Also, you or a representative may pick up your award check at the reception.

The Brooklyn Arts Council offers ongoing technical assistance for Regrant recipients. In addition, our monthly e-newsletter provides free listings of Regrant awardees' events. Please be on the lookout throughout the year for emails containing invitations for free listing, reporting reminders, and announcements of events and opportunities.

If you have questions, feel free to contact us at regrant@brooklynartscouncil.org or (718) 625-0080. The Brooklyn Arts Council looks forward to working with you in the coming year.

Sincerely,

Ella J. Weiss President Sincerely,

Ethany Uttech Regrant Coordinator

Encl:

2010 DCA Regrant Award Guidelines